
 
 

KITSAP COUNTY SOLID WASTE ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

Kitsap County Public Works Annex  
8600 SW Imperial WAY, Bremerton, WA 

Also, Virtually Via Zoom 
 

Wednesday, July 12, 2023 - 4:00 PM 
 
 

AGENDA 
 
 
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

 
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES  
 
 

CORRESPONDENCE  
 

 
KCPW 
 

• Update on recent events 
o HHW Event in Poulsbo 
o Scrap Metal and Tire Event 
o Secure Your Load Day 

 
• Introduction of SHWMP consultant team – Herrera 

 
• Capital Projects Update 

 
 
ROUND TABLE DISCUSSION 
 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 

 
 



 
 

SOLID WASTE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SWAC) 
MEETING MINUTES  

JULY 12, 2023 
 

 
Those Present:  Regional/Cities: City of Bainbridge Island – Diane Landry, City of 
Bremerton – Melinda Monroe, City of Poulsbo – Shannon Wood, North Kitsap – 
Douglas Chamberlain, Central Kitsap – Krisha Begalla, Commercial: Bill Rich; Industry: 
Waste Management – Laura Moser, Bainbridge Disposal – Heather Church; Port 
Gamble S’Klallam Tribe – Josh Carter 
 
KCPW SWD: Chris Piercy, Barbara Bricker, Tamara Krueger 
 
KPHD:  
 
Ecology: Olivia Carros 
 
Guest: Mary Sharks, Herrera Environmental 
 
Those Absent:  City of Port Orchard – Stephanie Bailey South Kitsap – Eric Lenius; 
Agriculture: Erika Anderson; Organics: Jeff West; NAVFAC – Christina Duggar; 
Suquamish Tribe – Rich Lawrence   
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 
Agenda approved as presented. 
 
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 
 
Minutes of the April 5, 2023, meeting approved. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
 
No correspondence 
 
 
 
 



KCPW 
 
Chris Piercy introduced Mary Sharks a representative of Herrera Environmental, the 
consultants for the review of the Solid and Hazardous Waste Comprehensive Plan.  
 
Events: 
 
The HHW Collection event, held at Poulsbo Public Works, collected household 
hazardous waste from 233 customers.  
 
Tire and Scrap Metal Collection held in June collected 72 tons of tires and 11.4 tons of 
scrap metal (double the amount of metal collected at the last collection in 2022) from 
532 customers. The tire collection is made possible by the funding of the Dept. of 
Ecology. 
 
Secure Your Load campaign kick off was June 6, National Secure Your Load Day. The 
web page addresses how to best secure your load with a video and tips. Straps and 
nets have been handed out at two different events. Since June staff have been 
educating the public, the $10.00 fee will be enforced at the facilities starting August 1. 
State law mandates having a fee for unsecured loads at all garbage collection facilities. 
 
Capital Projects: 
 
The North Service Center (home of the future North Household Hazardous Waste 
facility) is at one hundred percent design. We hope to have this facility open in 2025. 
 
The Silverdale Recycle and Garbage Facility is near ninety percent design. We hope to 
see the facility started by the end of next year. 
 
Olympic View Transfer Station improvements include a second compactor, and a back-
up generator system. The improvements are to help avoid closures, of the facility, from 
breakdowns and power outages. The generator system will be installed by the end of 
the year. The compactor is now being built and installed by January 2024. 
 
The budget process is completed for the next year, the Solid Waste Division remains 
financially strong. 
 
ROUND TABLE DISCUSSION 
 
Diane Landry – The annual Rotary Auction/Rummage sale was a success, thank you to 
Bainbridge Disposal for their help cleaning up the leftover items. Thank you to Ashlyn 
and Colette (Solid Waste’s summer help) for their help during the Bainbridge 4th of July 
parade. 
 



Melinda Monroe – City of Bremerton saw an increase in compost diversion in 2022, and 
they are getting ready for the annual Beautify Bremerton event. 
 
Shannon Woods – Thank you to the Solid Waste Division for the HHW Collection Event. 
The event went smoothly, and the shorter hours kept everyone busy. 
 
Doug Chamberlain – The litter on the roadside of Hwy. 3 continues to look much better.  
 
Heather Church – Bainbridge Disposal has stayed busy working the many summer 
events. They collected over two hundred non saleable sofas for disposal, before the 
Rotary Sale, with a coupon for drop-off program. 
 
Olivia Carros – Shared the map for the Business Organics Management Act in the chat. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 4:50 p.m. 
 
NEXT MEETING 
 
The next meeting is tentatively scheduled for August 2, 2023. 
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